
----- Original Message -----  
From: Hani Shafai  
To: Council Group  
Cc: Elkins Marcia ; Ellis Robert  
Sent: Monday, August 11, 2008 6:17 PM 
Subject: South Rapid City Tax Increment District 
 
Good Afternoon: 
Attached is a copy of additional information relating to the above referenced project. This project 
will do the following: 

1- Open the area along HWY 16 for development. 
2- Eliminate the capacity issues with some of the sewer mains in Robbinsdale area. 
3- Eliminate the maintenance and capacity issues with two existing lift stations. 
4- Allow the City to recover the already in place connection fees along HWY 16. 

 
The developers are fronting the costs for all components of this TIF. All components are regional 
in nature and do not include any developer’s items. The information submitted with this email 
proves these arguments. This information includes: 

1- New revised spreadsheet to show the project costs. 
2- Correspondence dated November 1st & 7th of 2007 to reflect the developer’s share of the 

lift station. 
3- Draft agreement drafted by the City to be reviewed and approved by the City Council for 

the cost sharing of the costs of the lift station. 
 
Based on these documents the following FACTS can be arrived to: 

1- The draft agreement limits the developer’s responsibility to $400,000 of the costs of the 
lift station and force main. 

2- The draft agreement obligates the City to pay the over-sizing of the lift station. 
3- The proposed TIF requires the developer to pay non-refundable cash in the amount of 

$468,000 instead of the $400,000 listed in the draft agreement. This $468,000 
number is based on 30% of the costs for the lift station and force main. The 30% is used 
because Hyland Park is 120 acres which is near 30% of the basin being served by the lift 
station. 

 
CONCLUSIONS: 
The developer is paying more than his fair share of the costs. The developer is fronting the costs 
for items that are regional and that typically are installed by the City. Voting against this TIF is 
voting to commit the tax payers to spending funds that can be paid for by others. 
 
Please let me know if you need any additional information or call me if you have any questions. 
I will be out of town on Wednesday and I will be missing the Legal and Finance meeting. I hope to 
attend the City Council meeting to address any questions you may have. 
 
We thank City staff for help and their open minded and fair approach to this project. As you see 
from the attached documents they have worked with Dream Design staff to come up with a fair 
and just solution in doing what is right for the community. 
 
Thank you for the help. 
 
Hani Shafai 
 
DISCLAIMER 
This message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If the reader of this message 
is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, 
you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have 
received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the sender of this E-Mail or by telephone. 
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